
 
August 22, 2025 
 
Office of the Attorney General 
Hon. Raúl Labrador 
700 W. Jefferson Street 
P.O. Box 83720 
Boise, Idaho 83720-0010 
Electronic mail:  consumer_protection@ag.idaho.gov 
 james.simeri@ag.idaho.gov 
 
DELIVERED VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
RE: Notification of Potential Data Exposure 
 
Attorney General Labrador: 
 
We understand you have been contacted by a member of the public indicating the 
City of Boise had a data security lapse. We are writing to inform you that we are 
investigating this matter and will respond accordingly. The City is diligently working to 
investigate the cause of any potential exposure and will work with any third parties to 
ensure any potential matter is resolved. 
 
For further information or to advise, please contact me at (208) 972-8002. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Alex Winkler 
Chief Information Officer 
 


